
FRIDAY 7th APRIL 2017 

March’s value of the month is: ResponsibilityMarch’s value of the month is: ResponsibilityMarch’s value of the month is: ResponsibilityMarch’s value of the month is: Responsibility    
Friendship is always a sweet responsibility, never an opportunityFriendship is always a sweet responsibility, never an opportunityFriendship is always a sweet responsibility, never an opportunityFriendship is always a sweet responsibility, never an opportunity 

Diary Dates  

April 2017April 2017April 2017April 2017    

Value≠Responsibility 

Mon 24thMon 24thMon 24thMon 24th≠Return to school 

Tue 25thTue 25thTue 25thTue 25th≠Class photos 

Wed 26th & Thur 27thWed 26th & Thur 27thWed 26th & Thur 27thWed 26th & Thur 27th≠
Years 3, 4 & 5 Cosmos 
Planetarium 

Fri 28thFri 28thFri 28thFri 28th≠ Swimming -
Class 2 & half of Class 1 
for 5 weeks 

May 2017May 2017May 2017May 2017    

Value≠Happiness 

Mon 1stMon 1stMon 1stMon 1st≠May Day Holiday 

w/c 2ndw/c 2ndw/c 2ndw/c 2nd≠FunRaisers 
meeting 

8th8th8th8th----11th May11th May11th May11th May≠Year 6 SATs 
week 

Wed 17thWed 17thWed 17thWed 17th≠Class 4 lunch 

Wed 24thWed 24thWed 24thWed 24th≠Class 5 lunch 

Fri 26thFri 26thFri 26thFri 26th≠Break up for half term 

June 2017June 2017June 2017June 2017    

Value≠Friendship 

Mon 5thMon 5thMon 5thMon 5th≠Return to school 

Wed 7thWed 7thWed 7thWed 7th≠Class 6 lunch 

Fri 9thFri 9thFri 9thFri 9th≠Swimming≠Class 3 
& half of Class 1 for 5 
weeks  

Wed 14thWed 14thWed 14thWed 14th≠SEND coffee 
morning 

Wed 21stWed 21stWed 21stWed 21st≠Class 3 lunch 

Wed 28thWed 28thWed 28thWed 28th≠Class 2 lunch 

July 2017July 2017July 2017July 2017    

Value≠Unity 

Mon 3rdMon 3rdMon 3rdMon 3rd≠Transition day 

Wed 5thWed 5thWed 5thWed 5th≠Class 1 lunch 

Fri 7thFri 7thFri 7thFri 7th≠Summer Fair 

Believe together to achieve togetherBelieve together to achieve togetherBelieve together to achieve togetherBelieve together to achieve together    

We hope you all have a lovely Easter Holiday and we 

look forward to seeing everyone back for the summer 

term on Monday 24th April. 

On Thursday we celebrated the Learning 
Beyond the Classroom Awards for our 
upper school children. Mr Heard was 
delighted with the number of children 
gaining a certificate and he would like to 
say a big well done to all the boys and 
girls. The staff who joined in with the 
assembly were impressed by the range of 
activities our boys and girls take part in 
beyond the classroom. Miss Beard’s dance group had been 
busy over the last week trying to improve their performance 
even more and they really impressed the upper school 
audience. Another special feature was Brodie’s Tae Kwon-
Do’s group. 

We would like to say a special well done to 
Erin S & Poppy U for gaining the highest 
number of hours dedicated to extra-
curricular activities. Also, a special mention 
to Harry M who was delighted to receive his 
gold award. 

We’re looking forward to next term already! 

At the start of the week the Year 5 children performed their 
production, Hoodwinked, to the rest of school and Year 2 
children from Sundorne Infant School. Then on Tuesday and 
Wednesday they did three performances to family and friends. 
A huge well done to all our Year 5 children for taking the 
time to learn their lines and the song words. All of the 
year 5 staff are extremely proud of all the children in the 
year group and we look forward to seeing your 
next production when you are in Year 6. We would also like 
to thank everyone who attended the performances and 
supported the children.  



School Games News 

Girls Football Girls Football Girls Football Girls Football ⋅⋅⋅⋅    Under 9 Under 9 Under 9 Under 9 

TournamentTournamentTournamentTournament    

Mrs Owen took 9 year 3 
and 4 girls to a Summer 
football tournament at 
Belvidere Primary School on 
Thursday 30th March. The 
girls played 5 games during 
the afternoon, won 3 and 
lost 2. They all played 
extremely well in their first 
ever tournament and had a 
great afternoon. There were 
lots of goals scored across 
the afternoon with Livvy 
scoring 7 and Captain Freya 
also scoring 7 for HJS. The 
girls came third overall and 
received medals and 
certificates for their 
participation. Well done 
girls!! 

Squad: Livvy-May R, 
Alice S, Freya T, Lily T, 
Holly M, Stella A, Eleanor T, 
Megan W and Katie P. 

   A�endance – for the week beginning Monday 20th March 2017 

 

Well done to Class 2 for having the 100% a�endance! 

Class A�endance Class A�endance 

1-Mr Pugh 98% 7-Mrs Baines-Price 96% 

2-Miss Felton 100% 8-Miss Sinclair 99% 

3-Mrs Hill 95% 9-Mrs Leather 94% 

4-Miss Beard 97% 10-Mr Tombleson 87% 

5-Miss R Jones 95% 11-Miss T Jones 98% 

6-Mr Norman 96% 12 – Mr Heard 97% 

Academy Photography 

will be in school on 

Tuesday 25 April to 

take class and leavers 

photos. 

Please ensure your child 

has their school 

sweatshirt/cardigan 

with them to wear for 

their photograph. 

Mrs Twidale has had a number of meetings this week with the Community 
Support Officers for our local area. She’s passed on concerns from parents and 
children about some anti-social behaviour in our local community.  
The Community Support Officers are very keen for parents to contact them directly 
if they are at all concerned about any incidents that occur in the evenings or at 
weekends. Parents need to either call 101 or email hs.snt@westmercia.pnn.police.uk 


